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9 October 2019

State Insurance Regulatory Authority
By email only: consultation@sira.nsw.gov.au

Dear Sir/Madam

RE: CONSULTATION REGARDING WORK-RELATED HEARING LOSS IN THE
NSW WORKERS COMPENSATION SYSTEM

We appreciate the opportunity to provide this submission in response to the Consultation Paper of
August 2019. We do so in our capacity as legal representatives for many workers suffering from
work-related hearing loss. We agree for a copy of these submissions to be published, with our
details, by SIRA.

We acknowledge that SIRA aims to ensure "people who experience injury and loss are provided
with fair, timely, respectful, inclusive and appropriate services” such that NSW workers “have
confidence they will receive fair treatment from the workers compensation system”.

We are grateful that the system, in the most part, certainly does that. NSW has a strong Workers
Compensation Scheme which functions well in its current form.

Under the current system, workers are assisted by the Workers Compensation Independent Review
Office (WIRO) in pursuing their workers compensation entitlements. WIRO has functions which
includes assisting injured workers with complaints or disputes, and administers the Independent
Legal Assistance Review Service (ILARS) which facilitates access to independent legal advice and
assistance from lawyers who are Approved Legal Service Providers (ALSP).

On the last business day of 2018, WIRO made known a change to its policies when dealing with
applications for grants of assistance from ALSPs seeking funding to act for some workers suffering
work related hearing loss injuries.

It provided that, as of 1 January 2019, “WIRO will no longer provide Junding for the purpose of
investigating or pursuing a claim for hearing aids where the worker is eligible for subsidised
hearing services under the Australian Government Department of Health Hearing Services
Program.”

The legislation itself has not changed. If you are an injured worker
suffering from hearing loss caused by exposure at work, you are still

entitled to bring your claim and the entitlements if successful are 1= S S —
unchanged. The change in position from WIRO however means that some Leve! 8 | 100 George Street
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Yours faithfully
TURNER FREEMAN

Per: Richard Dababneh
Partner





